
Legal Notice No. 38318

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that due to the Novel Coronavirus Disease 2019 (CO
WD-19) emergency the City of Lake Worth Beech’e Historic Resources Preserva
tion Board will conduct a virtual meeting on April 14, 2021 at 6:00 pm or soon
thereafter to consider the following:

nnrn noiect #20 01500002:Arequest by Palm Beach
for a variance from base flood elevation requirements ofthe florida Build-
lug Code for the single-family residence located at 312 North Pslmway.
The subject property is located within the Single-Family Residential (SF-R) zoning
district and isa contributing resource to the Old Lucerne Local Historic District.
PCN *384l-44-21-15-100-00l0.

Public comment will be accommodated through the web portal: httoa:I/lakaworth
beacbfl.suv/virtnal-meethwsl. ifynu areunahieto acceas theweb portal, please leaves
messageat56l-586-l687oremailnzoninzth)lakaworthbeachfl.suv.Writtenresponses
or comments can be sent to the Department for Community Sustainability PZHF
Division, 1900 2nd Avenue North, Lake Worth Beach, FL 13461 and must arrive
before the hearing date to be included in the formal record. The public may view the
meeting through the City’s websito, http&//lakeworthbeachflsov/virtual-meetinea/,
or YouThbe, httpa://wnvoutube.comldCitvofiakeWorthlleach.

Affected oarties, as defined in Section 23d-12 of the lake Worth Beach
Code of Ordinances, who are Interested In participation must notify the
City of their status at least five (6) days before the hearing. Failure to
follow the process will he considered a waiver of the right to participate
as affected party in the hearing, hut does not preclude the party from
making public comment Affected parties shall submit the evidence they
wish the Historic Resources Preservation Board to consider a minimum of
one (1) full business dayprior to the date of the meetlngAffected nartiea
whether individually or collectively and irresnective of the number of sf
fectednsffiea shall have the debt to remseat - - ocotinnsnoeprovided
that the request is to: address neighborhood concerns or new evidence,
hire legs] counsel or a professional services consultant, or is unable to be
represented at the hearing. For sdditionsl information. nlesse contact
City staff at 561-586-1687 or nzonlngctlskeworthbeachfl.gov.

Ifs person derides to anocel any derision made by the Board. Aeencv. or Commission
with resnect to any matter considered at azch meedne or bearine, he or she will
need a record of the procaedines. and that, for such purpose, he or she may need
to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings is made, which record includes
the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based (FS 286.0105). h
accordance with the nrovisiona of the American with Disabilities Act
(ADA) this document may he reouested In an alternative format. Persona
in need of snecial accommodation to nartidnate in this nroceedin# are
entitled to the orovision of certain sadatsnsa Please call 561-586-1687 or
email nzoning(lliskewortbbeathfl.eov no later than five (5) days belore
the hearlu if this assistance is reoufrei
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